
Office of the Superintendent of Schools 

MONTGOMERY COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

Rockville, Maryland 

 

December 12, 2018 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

To: Members of the Board of Education 

 

From: Jack R. Smith, Superintendent of Schools 

 

Subject: Creation of Emergency Pass (10-29-18-02-C) 

 

 

During Board Comments, Board members requested the following information:  

 

Question C 

 

Ms. Dixon suggested the creation of an emergency pass (in a bright color?) so that students  

can see counselors within 24-hours of coming to their office.  

 

Response 

 

The school counseling department at each school has a standard practice of using passes for meeting 

with students. This year, Montgomery County Public Schools school counselors are implementing  

a Counselor-on-Duty plan, which assigns a counselor to be available each day who will meet  

with any student who requests to see a school counselor at the time of the student’s entry into  

the counseling office. With this plan, all students have the opportunity to meet with a school counselor;  

no student should be turned away. If the counselor-on-duty is not the student’s assigned  

counselor, the counselor-on-duty will notify the student’s assigned counselor about the nature  

of the meeting and if a follow-up meeting is needed.  

 

We are working with schools throughout the year to support implementation of this new process.  

The counselor-on-duty plan was discussed with resource counselors during the summer leadership 

meeting on July 11, 2018. We shared this information with principals in the School Counseling 

Services memorandum dated August 9, 2018 (Attachment). We also reminded school counselors about 

the process via e-mail on December 4, 2018. At the end of the spring semester, we will discuss  

and analyze this new process with school counselors for effectiveness and improvements. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Jonathan T. Brice, associate superintendent  

for student and family support and engagement, Office of the Chief Academic Officer,  

at 240-453-2426. 

 

JRS:MVN:JTB:kc 

 

Attachment 

 

Copy to: 

   Executive Staff       

   Ms. Webb 



Attachment





https://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/career-readiness/naviance.aspx
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